Mozambique: Red Cross workers released (ME/0416i
- Text) The four Red Cross workers abducted during the
armed bandit raid on Nampula province’s Memba district on
16th March were released today [31st March). AIM learned
this from an International Committee of the Red Cross
{ICRC] source today. ICRC spokesman in Maputo Martin
Alman [phonetic] said the four were released in an unspecified
place in Nampula this morning. The four workers were handed
. over to Sophic Martin, ICRC representative in Mozambique.
The four were: Swiss doctor Claude Felix; Frieda
Wederborgen [phonetic], a West German woman; Lizlotte
Bosman [phonetic], a Dutch nurse; and Januario Mpapua, a
Mozambican Red Cross worker. (Maputo home service in
Portuguese 1730 gmt 31 Mar 89)



